Happy Holidays 2019
This is the Year of the College Application!


Perry applied to Northeastern University and Wentworth Institute of Technology.  He got into Wentworth, but not Northeastern.  There are a couple of other colleges he is considering applying to if he wants another option, all fairly nearby.  He continues to get pretty good grades at public school.  Naturally he will be majoring in computer science or a related field.
Jocelyn is still hoping for a circus career, but also wants to go to regular college.  So we searched for circus training facilities within easy commuting distance from reasonable colleges.  There are a lot of both colleges and circus facilities, but being within an easy drive or public transit commute narrows it quite a lot.  It turned out that all of the places that fit the criteria were on the West Coast!  So she applied to UC San Diego, Reed College in Portland (Oregon), and University of Washington in Seattle.
San Diego hadn't been on the list, until she spent the entire summer there doing a youth circus workshop followed by two circus festivals in which she performed.  Judy attended one festival performance, and all of the kids were terrific.  Her new hairstyle is inspired by circus: her long hair kept getting in the way.
There hasn't been a lot of travel this year: Judy went to California a few times, and Jocelyn spent the summer in San Diego.  Otherwise, it has been car trips to nearby places.
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